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Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
Linda Gorton  
Mayor  

 
 

FOLLOW MAYOR GORTON: 
www.facebook.com/MayorGorton   www.twitter.com/MayorGorton 

  
200 East Main Street  •  Lexington, KY 40507  •    (859) 425-2255  •  www.lexingtonky.gov 

HORSE CAPITAL OF THE WORLD 
 
 

July 10, 2023 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: FY23 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Program Financial Support Letter 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
The Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is requesting funding for the Safe Streets for Lexington 
Project located in Lexington, Kentucky. A primary goal of the project is to reconstruct a portion of New 
Circle Road to implement significant safety upgrades. 
 
The project will install restricted crossing U-turn (RCUT) intersections along the corridor, a proven 
countermeasure to reduce serious and fatal injuries at intersections. It will also double the number of 
signalized pedestrian crossings to address a history of serious and fatal mid-block pedestrian crashes. Existing 
right-of-way will be repurposed to install shared use paths on both sides of the street, connecting to a regional 
trail to the north and a major shopping center to the south. Other elements include improved lighting, 
intersection treatments, improved transit stops, streetscape upgrades, raised crossing islands, and other safety 
measures. 
 
The request also includes a robust multi-year public education campaign and a Vision Zero Coordinator to 
provide follow-through on the city’s safety initiatives. The project is expected to significantly improve 
pedestrian, bicycle and transit access and to increase safety for all modes both along the New Circle Road 
corridor and across the city.  
 
As such, the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is committing $1,450,000 to the Safe Streets for 
Lexington Project. 
       Sincerely, 

 
Linda Gorton 
Mayor 

http://www.facebook.com/MayorGorton
http://www.twitter.com/MayorGorton










 
 

 
 
 

MAYOR LINDA GORTON Denise Gray 

6TH DISTRICT COUNCILMEMBER 
 
July 7, 2023  
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: FY23 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Program Letter of Support for the Safe Streets for Lexington 
Project 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
The Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is requesting funding for the Safe Streets for Lexington Project 
located in Lexington, Kentucky. A primary goal of the project is to reconstruct a portion of New Circle Road to 
implement significant safety upgrades. The project will install restricted crossing U-turn (RCUT) intersections along 
the corridor, a proven countermeasure to reduce severe and fatal injuries at intersections. It will also double the 
number of signalized pedestrian crossings to address a history of severe and fatal mid-block pedestrian crashes. 
Existing right-of-way will be repurposed to install shared-use paths on both sides of the street, connecting to a 
regional trail to the north and a major shopping center to the south. Other elements include improved lighting, 
intersection treatments, transit stops, streetscape upgrades, raised crossing islands, and other safety measures. 
The request also includes a robust multi-year public education campaign and a Vision Zero Coordinator to provide 
follow-through on the city’s safety initiatives. The project is expected to significantly improve pedestrian, bicycle, 
and transit access and increase safety for all modes along the New Circle Road corridor and across the city.  
 
As the U.S. Department of Transportation considers applications for SS4A Grants, I would like to convey support 
for the Safe Streets for Lexington Project and the SS4A grant application submitted by the Lexington-Fayette Urban 
County Government. The project will provide more equitable transportation options in Lexington. It will help 
enhance our quality of life and place, protect the environment, promote thriving and accessible neighborhoods, 
and connect communities, especially those considered Historically Disadvantaged, Areas of Persistent Poverty, and 
Justice40 communities. 
 
I fully support the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government and this project. The Safe Streets for Lexington 
Project will substantially reduce fatalities and serious injuries in the project area, create opportunities for 
educational outreach, connect residents to major destinations within the community, and provide safe travel 
options for people who bike, walk, and use public transit. I ask that you consider this project for SS4A funding. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Denise Gray  
6th District Councilmember  

200 East Main St., Lexington, KY 40507 / 859.280.8243 Phone / dgray@lexingtonky.gov 
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James Brown 
At-Large Council Member 

200 East Main Street   •    Lexington, KY 40507  •   (859) 280-8238   •   jbrown2@lexingtonky.gov 
HORSE CAPITAL OF THE WORLD 

 
June 28, 2023 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: FY23 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Program Letter of Support for the Safe Streets for 
Lexington Project 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
The Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is requesting funding for the Safe Streets for Lexington Project 
located in Lexington, Kentucky.  A primary goal of the project is to reconstruct a portion of New Circle Road to 
implement significant safety upgrades. The project will install restricted crossing U-turn (RCUT) intersections along the 
corridor, a proven countermeasure to reduce serious and fatal injuries at intersections. It will also double the number of 
signalized pedestrian crossings to address a history of serious and fatal mid-block pedestrian crashes. Existing right-of-
way will be repurposed to install shared use paths on both sides of the street, connecting to a regional trail to the north 
and a major shopping center to the south. Other elements include improved lighting, intersection treatments, improved 
transit stops, streetscape upgrades, raised crossing islands, and other safety measures. The request also includes a robust 
multi-year public education campaign and a Vision Zero Coordinator to provide follow-through on the city’s safety 
initiatives. The project is expected to significantly improve pedestrian, bicycle and transit access and to increase safety 
for all modes both along the New Circle Road corridor and across the city.  
 
As the U.S. Department of Transportation considers applications for SS4A Grants, Lexington-Fayette Urban County 
Government wishes to convey support for the Safe Streets for Lexington Project and the SS4A grant application 
submitted by the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government. The project will provide more equitable transportation 
options in Lexington and will help enhance our quality of life, our quality of place, protect the environment, promote 
successful and accessible neighborhoods, and connect communities, especially those who are considered Historically 
Disadvantaged, Areas of Persistent Poverty, and Justice40 communities. 
 
We fully support the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government and this project. The Safe Streets for Lexington 
Project will substantially reduce fatalities and serious injuries in the project area, create opportunities for educational 
outreach, connect residents to major destinations within the community, and provide safe travel options for people who 
bike, walk and use public transit.  We ask that you consider this project for SS4A funding. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
James Brown 
Councilmember, At-Large 
 












